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October 6, 2023 
 
To:  Neighboring Property Owner 
 
RE:  Permit Application 
 
Dear Property Owner: 
 
In follow up to our communication in July 2023, Martin Marietta has attached a public notice regarding 
its application that has been submitted to the Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety. 
 
Please give me a call at 720-612-6232 or send an e-mail to phillip.courtney@martinmarietta.com if you 
have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Phillip J. Courtney 
Land Manager 
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PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 

Martin Marietta Materials, Inc (applicant); 1627 Cole Boulevard, Suite 200, Lakewood, CO 80401 and 720-245-

6400, has filed an application for a Regular (112) Construction Materials Reclamation Permit with the 

Colorado Mined Land Reclamation Board under provisions of the Colorado Land Reclamation Act for the 

Extraction of Construction Materials. The proposed mine is known as Thunderbird Sand and Gravel, and is 

located at or near Sections 31 & 32, Township 20 South, Range 63 West, 6th Principal Meridian. 

 
The proposed date of commencement is upon approval of the permit and the proposed date of completion 

is December 2043. The proposed future use of the land is developed water resources (WR) and wildlife 

habitat (WL).  Additional information and tentative decision date may be obtained from the  Division of 

Reclamation, Mining and Safety, 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, Colorado 80203, (303) 866-

3567, or at the Pueblo County Clerk and Recorder's office; 215 W 10th Street, Pueblo, CO 81003, or the 

above-named applicant. 

 
Comments must be in writing and must be received by the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety by 
4:00 p.m. on November 23, 2023. Written comments should be filed through the DRMS web site or by 
mail and must contain the name, mailing address and telephone number of the interested parties as 
required by Construction Materials Rule 1.7.1(2)(a). 
 

Please note that under the provisions of C.R.S. 34-32.5-101 et seq. Comments related to noise, truck 
traffic, hours of operation, visual impacts, effects on property values and other social or economic 
concerns are issues not subject to this Office’s jurisdiction. These subjects, and similar ones, are typically 
addressed by your local governments, rather than the Division of Reclamation, Mining, and Safety or the 
Mined Land Reclamation Board. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






















